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02/10/2022  12:08:512022/3708/P COMMNT Nigel Herdman When we came to our flat 42 years ago, there was an extremely pleasant outlook onto a garden enclave, with 

trees and lawns and wildlife galore. Ever since Mr Patel bought both 5 and 7 Hilltop Road he has been 

determined to in-fill the garden enclave with buildings. Not a year goes by without another application for 

extensions. Already, quite apart from the extensions to both properties, he has built an enormous house 

backing onto the boundary of our property which purports to be a "summer house". Now he wants to double 

the previous extension to number 7. And one may surmise that he may not cease until there is no garden 

remaining at all. I object strongly to this application and appeal to the Council to respect the visual and 

environmental effects on the neighbouring properties of this building frenzy of someone who clearly has no 

such concerns. I would suggest that he should have bought a bigger property somewhere else, because this 

garden enclave is not big enough to accommodate all his ambitious plans without wrecking the environment.
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